
Newsletter  

Summer 2022 

Meetings  

Please note that the Parish Councils meetings 
have now returned to physical meetings. Zoom 

links will be available for some meetings.  

Ellerslie Play Area 

Due to irreparable damages, we have            
unfortunately had to remove some of the play 

equipment in Ellerslie play area.  

We have a very active Facebook Page (search 
Fremington Parish Council) that is 
updated almost daily —take a look 
and like keep up to date with the 

latest Parish Council and        
community news! 

The Beechfield Centre  

We currently have a multitude of different    
classes and activities taking place at the  

Beechfield Centre, for more information, please 
contact the office. 

We also have some 
availability for hires! 
For more information 

on available times 
and days please  

contact the office via 
phone or email.  

Defibs 

We are pleased to announce 
that we have installed 2 new 
defibrillators in the Parish, 

one at Fremington Quay and 
the other at the Beechfield 

Centre.  

As well as the adult pads 
there are also infant/child 
smart pad cartridges that 
can be inserted for use. 
The defibrillator is user 
friendly and provides    

instructions on use as it is 
needed.  

  Vandalism and Graffiti 

We have recently seen an increase in graffiti 
and vandalism throughout the Parish. Cleaning 
up and repairing these issues is costly and time 
consuming, and therefore we will be pursuing 

this issue with the police.  

If you have any information regarding any     
incidents, please report it to Fremington Parish 

Council directly or to 101.  

  Dog Bins 

The Parish Council has had a 
new dog bin installed at the 

south end of the cycle track at 
Tews Lane. 

Please think of your community 
and neighbours and pick up after 
your dog! If the dog bins are full, please use an-
other dog bin, litter bin or take it home and put it 

in your black bin.  

If you would like to volunteer to help clean up 
the Parish, please contact Roundswell         

Residents as below;   

Roundswell residents Association: 
roundswellRA@yahoo.com         07843 475669  

Reports of dog fouling can also be made       
directly through the North Devon Council     

website: www.northdevon.gov.uk 

Grants  

From the middle of July grant application forms 
will be available on the Fremington Parish 

Council website.  

If your group or organisation would like to apply, 
forms should be returned by 30th September 

2022.  

Grants will be paid in July 2023.  



Letter from the Chairman 

I hope that you had an enjoyable and marvellous four 
day Bank Holiday in celebration of Queen Elizabeth’s 
70 years on the throne.  We have all been lucky to have 
such a celebration which is so historic as this may   
never happen again. 

 

I do hope you enjoyed the weekend as much as I did.  
With parties everywhere in the parish, the village green 
holding picnics and photographs and children dressing 
up, it has been simply marvellous and you all had the 
opportunity to have your photo taken beside the     
cardboard figure of the Queen, although it is             
disappointing that someone removed the cardboard   
figure.  

 

The weather was reasonably kind and allowed the   
parties to go ahead. Thanks to everyone that held 
events. 

 

I represented the Parish at the Service of Thanksgiving 
at St Peters Church, which I was honoured to do. 

 

I trust you all had a happy and merry celebration of this 
unique event.   

-Sue Kingdom,  

Chairman to the Parish Council 

 

Parish Council Staff  

Mrs Eileen Badcock  

Executive Officer—Maternity Cover 
 

Mrs Jude Wood  

Administration and Projects Manager  
 

Mrs Liz Steer  

Administration Officer 
 

Miss Nieve Wuttke-Keary 

Apprentice Administration Assistant  
 

Mr Nigel Trounson  

Maintenance and Amenities Operative  
 

Phone: 01271 321063 
E-mail: admin@fremingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Website: www.fremingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Office Opening Hours 

Monday-Friday: 9am— 1pm 

 

 

 

Parish Councillors  

Cllr Sue Kingdom  

Chairman of Council  

01271 326914 
 

Cllr Alan Rennles 

Vice Chairman of Council  

01271 376335 
 

Cllr Sam Adams 

07930 280489 
 

Cllr Jim Bell  

01271 860989 
 

Cllr Frank Biederman  

07595 988704 
 

Cllr Joy Cann 

01271 345813 
 

Cllr Cole Connell 

07970 751606 

 

Cllr David Dixon  

01271 377532 
 

Cllr Louise Goodger  

 

 
Cllr Sue Haywood 

07980 549592 
 

Cllr Carol McCormack-Hole 

01271 343176 
 

Cllr Myka Scott  

07857 548093 
 

Cllr Bill Sherborne 
01271 344816 

 
Cllr Tim Steer 
07815 754153 

 

Cllr Helen Walker  

07480 702987 

 

 


